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Extension of the expiry date for the national authorisation of 

Creosote BPF Koppers – NO-2017-0128 

We refer to your communication of 20 November 2020 concerning the expiry date of the 

authorisation of the biocidal product Creosote BPF Koppers containing the active substance 

creosote. The Norwegian Environment Agency hereby extend the expiry date until 31 October 

2021. 

 

Background 

The Commission has adopted by means of an implementing act, a commission implementing decision 

on the terms and conditions of the authorisation of the biocidal product in accordance with Article 

15 of Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 concerning the making available on the market and use of 

biocidal products. Regulation (EU) No 528/2012 is implemented in Norwegian law through the 

Norwegian Biocide Regulation of 18 April 2017 No. 480. The decision (COMMISSION IMPLEMENTING 

DECISION (EU) 2020/1038 of 15 July 2020) postpones the expiry date of approval of creosote for use 

in biocidal products of product-type 8 until 31 October 2021.  

 

Decision 

The Norwegian Environment Agency hereby confirms that the expiry date of the authorisation 

granted for the biocidal product Creosote BPF Koppers – NO-2017-0128 containing creosote has been 

extended until 31 October 2021 according to Article 50 of Regulation (EU) NO 528/2012 concerning 

amendment of an authorisation at the request of the authorisation holder. 

 

Apart from the extension of the expiry date outlined above, the authorisation conditions as state in 

the authorisation letter dated 30 March 2017 are valid.  

 

No fee will be charged regarding the change of the expiry date.  

 

Appeal 

The decision can be appealed to the Ministry of Climate and Environment, in accordance with 

Article 28 of the Public Administration Act. The complaint must be submitted to the Norwegian 

Environment Agency within 3 weeks after receipt of this letter, in accordance with Article 29 of the 

Public Administration Act.  
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Your ref.: 
[Your ref.] 
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Best regards 

Norwegian Environment Agency  
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Trine-Lise Torgersen    Marianne Stave Sekkenes 

Head of Section    Senior Adviser 

 

 

 

 

 

 


